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>> If you are waiting for the webinar to begin -- please help 
yourselves -- we will be starting in just a few minutes. 
>> Were you going to introduce -- 
>> Since it's almost 3:00, I'll put this poll up.  We have a 
couple of polls in our webinar.  The first is to find out if you 
have attended a think college webinar before and what your role 
is while you are attending today.  So anybody that's here on the 
webinar now and wants to go ahead and take that poll, that would 
be great. 

I am going to be recording this webinar so I will go ahead and 
start that now.  And -- it's 3:00 exactly.  So I am going to go 
ahead and get started.  Welcome, everyone, to the rescheduled 
webinar that was for last week.  I appreciate people's 
flexibility, changing calendars, especially Dana and Georgia. my 
name is Rebecca, I am a knowledge transition counselor.  We are 
a national organization dedicated to developing, expanding and 
improving higher education options for people with intellectual 
disabilities.  And I'm happy to introduce today's webinar which 
is called "how one University does inclusive coursework, 
strategies and examples from the University of Kansas."  The 
webinar is presented to experienced and passionate 
professionals, Dana and Georgia.  I will let them share about 
themselves in just a moment.  A couple of housekeeping things 
before we get started.  For anyone new to zoom, you should see a 
black bar at the bottom or top of your screen where you have 
options to show the chat box.  You can use that chat box to 
communicate with the presenters or myself.  I will be here for 
the whole webinar taking questions and trying to help in any 
ways if anyone has technical problems.  There we go.  Sorry, 
there's the poll.  Thank you, Clare.  So my job today is to 
support people, the presenters and also attendees so if anyone 



has any questions, please let me know.  Dana and Georgia will 
take questions at the end of the webinar so either make notes 
while they are presenting or you can put them in a chat box and 
I'll keep track and make sure the presenters get them at the 
end.

I already put the links in, so I'm not sure if you join later.  
I'm adding links to the chat box right now to access the live 
captioning and also to access the handouts for today's webinar.  
The recording of the webinar and transcript will be available on 
that think college link that I just posted in the box there.  I 
think that's about it for me for now.  I'm going to turn it over 
to Dana and Georgia.  Looks like most people have answered the 
webinar.  We can see that the majority of the folks that are 
with us today are higher ed faculty and staff already working 
with students with disabilities.  A few who are not.  Some k12 
people.  Couple of parents.  And a few researchers.  So I'll go 
ahead and end that poll and turn it over to Georgia and Dana.

Great.  Thanks, Rebecca.  So, one of the things Rebecca said was 
that we are experienced and I would say our experience, probably 
like yours, is evolving with each semester that we have students 
and that we have new faculty to work with and new course content 
and new class assignments.  So, this is how we are doing it at 
the moment.  And that could change in two weeks when classes 
start here.  So, one thing I wanted to talk a little bit about 
first is -- we are the University of Kansas, which is K.U.  
Sometimes that gets confused with Kentucky, which is U.K.  We 
have similar colors, our logo is similar.  You just reverse the 
letters.  But -- I think this guy, I guess he's not a person, 
this guy definitely distinguishes us from the U.K. and we are 
deep in the -- deep in the heart of our sport here at the 
University of Kansas basketball.  So, I just wanted to put a 
little bit up there about K.U. basketball.

So when you think of K.U., think of R.J. 

A little bit about T.P.E., I know everybody's programs are a 
little bit different.  We are a two-year program.  They are 
nondegree.  They are working toward an undergraduate 
certificate, the first one here at K.U.  There are four required 
courses.  Sometimes it's courses that fulfill a requirement for 
electives so they take six credit hours a semester at a minimum.  
Four semesters.  We don't do summer.  It's focused on career 
development.  Every semester the students have a career 



development internship which is a course, so similar to other 
course credit internships on campus.  Our students take classes 
for credit.  No one can audit at the University of Kansas, which 
has kind of been a positive and at first we were really worried 
about that, but it actually has worked out really well.  And 
then our students engage in social life through groups and 
activities on campus.  Clubs and organizations.  And they, 
optionally, they can live in housing on campus.  Some live on 
campus housing, some live in apartments off of campus, some live 
at home in town, some live at home and commute in from another 
town.  So we've got across the gamut.

So who are our students?  Here's a picture of some of them.  
Some of them have peers that are other graduates at K.U.  All of 
them have graduated high school or exited high school, I should 
say.  We do not have a dual-enrollment program at the moment.  
They have a range of previous academic experience.  Sadly, I 
think, most of our students their experience is in segregated 
classrooms at secondary school which then makes the leap to 
college even bigger.  I mean it's already a big leap to come to 
a big University.  K.U. has 25,000 students.  So, it's big.  And 
so, making that leap as a freshman is a big deal.  But making it 
when you haven't had a lot of experience in general education 
classrooms and you haven't had homework maybe or you haven't 
picked your own school supplies or you haven't done small-group 
activities in class, make that leap an even bigger one. 

So they have, because of that, they have various levels of 
confidence and self-efficacy in their academic experience.  Some 
of them have come to us with a lot of great career development 
and work experience.  Job shadowing or job trials.  Others have 
come with nothing and don't really know what they want to do.  
So, not unlike typically -- typical undergraduates coming to 
college for the first time.  They often have limited 
opportunities.  Practicing some of those organization skills.  I 
think it's easy for us to attribute that to kids with 
disabilities.  I think quite often it's probably not atypical of 
a lot of freshmen and undergraduates.  But, our students need a 
lot of support in that, as you all know, too, I'm sure.  They do 
know what they like and they all have, of course, intellectual 
disability and then most of them have other disabilities along 
with that.  But sometimes they are more challenging for them 
than the intellectual disability. 

Kind of our guiding principles here is that we start with what 



K.U. has first.  So, rather than developing separate admissions 
program, separate registration, separate orientation, separate 
classes, all those things, we start with what K.U. has.  And try 
to expand on that first.  So, that's kind of a tenet that you 
will see a little bit more of as we talk and Georgia gets more 
into the details of adaptations. 

Students select courses from the undergraduate course catalogue.  
There's coursework requirements that I discussed a little bit.  
We kind of focus on the "I do," we will model this and do it 
together.  The expectation is you as a student take it from 
here.  I do.  We do.  You do.  We think through that a lot.  I 
talk about the two-way individualization.  So, thinking in terms 
of what that student needs, but that student's adaptations or 
needs or accommodations may not be the same in every course, 
because the course then also -- each course brings its different 
nuances that are how it's taught and what different activities 
are done in it.  What the tests may look like.  Or what they are 
being assessed by.  It may not even be a test.  So what projects 
they are required to do.  So thinking in terms of that, that 
it's not -- it's not formulaic which sometimes makes our jobs 
harder.  And then we look at accommodations first and then 
adaptations as needed on top of that. 

Our accommodations, students receive through the AAAC which is 
the Academic Access and Achievement Center.  I got it.  And 
that's our -- they are the disability services office.  That's 
one of the functions they serve.  Here's an example of how we 
kind of divide up, you know, a practical example between an 
accommodation, which would be a note taker over here, where you 
altar the environment curriculum format or equipment to gain 
access and complete assignments.  And, the adaptation is, here's 
like an example of what we might take from the same class, the 
same class session -- on stress response you can see and we 
converted them to guided notes.  This would be an adaptation 
that can be used in a variety of ways.  But students would have 
access to these and use them in lieu of a note taker.  An 
adaptation, we think about changes in the curriculum or how 
learning is evaluated.

So students can't comprehend all the content or complete a full 
assignment or participate or take a test at the level that's 
expected, we are going it maybe identify really what the highest 
priority areas of learning are for that instructor.  And narrow 
that to that.  And we do that, narrow whatever the learning is, 



to that.  And we do that for a number of our students.  But not 
all of them.  So here's just a list of some of the courses.  
People are often curious about what different courses our 
students take and this is just a sampling of what they are 
taking.  Georgia right now is trying to finish up some classes 
for this semester.  Classes start next week.  So, we are -- we 
got one student who is a little on the fence about what he wants 
to take.  But we are also looking at geology, I don't know, 
there's American studies, anthropology, I don't know if we got 
anthropology listed on there.  But they are everywhere.  They 
are in almost every, every program on campus.  We haven't gotten 
into engineering yet.  But --
>> Or math or like your sciences like chemistry or biology. 
>> We stick with a lot of the liberal arts classes.  And, music 
and dance.  Theater.  They have come on this year and it's been 
a really great, great partner to work with, actually.  So, kind 
of some initial steps so -- we can jump into the mechanics, and 
we will, Georgia will spend some time hopefully most of the time 
today talking about that.  But just to give you a little 
background on how we work up to this, students are admitted to 
the program.  We get them through the process at K.U.  It it's 
an online application.  They have to click a certain box a 
certain way to make them, put them into the right registrar's 
data base.  Right place in the data base as a nondegree seeking 
certificate student.  We connect them with the academic 
achievement center to identify their accommodation.  So they go 
through that before they hit campus.  We meet with them in the 
summer before classes in August to start that person-centered 
planning meeting and get that plan started which we provide each 
year pretty much each quarter or excuse me, each semester, but a 
big one annually.

Freshman orientation.  This is for all students.  Probably like 
many campuses, there are multiple options to go through freshman 
orientation throughout the summer.  We identify one in July that 
all of our students go to.  There's not an issue with natural 
proportions because there's a lot of people there.  But, that 
one, it it's easier for our orientation staff to manage if we 
are just at one.  But they go to all of the sessions that the 
other students have.  We had a little struggle at first getting 
them to understand that we didn't want our own special 
orientation group.  So, we worked on that so that we've got 
peers that are identified or at least leaders in each of these 
orientation breakout sessions that support students if they need 
it.  They don't always need it.  And then the families come with 



us and we go over some stuff with them that's specific to T.P.E. 

And then, Georgia, I say T.P.E. staff, but pretty much it's 
Georgia -- so they enroll in their classes during that time, 
too.  Along with the other students.  That first semester, it's 
just like freshman first year.  They are taking pretty much, you 
know, some pat classes.  They are taking the freshman 
orientation class, their internship class and they are taking an 
elective usually where you suggest a few that are like the good 
ones for first-semester freshmen that we have a handle on, too, 
so that it's not all new content that we are adapting, you know, 
on the fly. 

So, that would be like English 101, it would be health, public 
health and -- not public health and safety.
>> Community and personal health.
>> Personal health, that we have worked with that instructor for 
a number of semesters now.  He doesn't change his content a lot 
and he's great to work with.  So, some of those things. 

And then Georgia meets with those instructors, typically our 
second-year students, they are taking electives.  So that's more 
of a reach out to new faculty or courses that we haven't 
developed before or worked with.  There's departments.  As we, 
of course, each semester, our connections grow.  So, that is 
less of an issue, but right now, we are struggling at the moment 
with a couple, couple of departments in particular.  And then 
students come in a day, couple days early, in August, and we do 
what's called early movement activity.  So we do some craft, we 
learn to ride the bus, we have a large come pus so there's a bus 
system that everybody's really anxious about.  So we do bus 
travel.  We go meet, we go to -- they walk their schedule.  They 
go to their places where their classes are.  They meet with the 
AAAC at that time to go through their accommodations.  Then once 
we have that plan for accommodations, we move into adaptations 
as needed. 

So, I mentioned Georgia reaches out to instructors.  If we 
haven't connected with that department before, we reach out to 
the department chair.  If it's a new class, it depends on kind 
of how it goes with the department chair, you know.  If it's a 
new class, we might reach out to that department again -- that 
department chair again.  If it's not -- if we have a good -- 
things are going well with that, we may not reach out to that 
chair again for support.  One of the things that we have found 



beneficial and we were just talking about this the other day, 
Georgia mentioned it, and that is if you have someone on your 
staff who is faculty, who actually is professor, assistant 
professor, associate professor, I think having that, what we 
found is having that person make that initial contact, 
especially to the chair, but also maybe to a new faculty member 
who may not be open or understanding of the program or, it's 
really helpful to have that, that faculty-to-faculty connection.  
And think Georgia mentioned to me the other day that she thought 
that was really critical and some other ones and that we need to 
go back to that.  So I think that's what we are going to do.  We 
struck out a few times so, I think we will -- and then there's a 
meeting with them as well.  So, Mary Morningstar who was our 
faculty last year, she did those.  She and Georgia went to those 
meetings together which just made things a little bit smoother.  
So I do recommend that as a strategy to kind of help.  Because 
that's preparing for the adaptations to come. 

During that time, you review the syllabus, you kind of identify 
some areas that might need some tweaking based on the student.  
You get a sense of where that instructor's concerns are.  Or, 
with the chair, they are going to be able to identify maybe they 
are more creative or flexible instructors for a course, which is 
really helpful.  That they are understanding of what we are 
trying to achieve.  And then we use -- we just had a quick 
glimpse of the program of study, too.  That's on our website, if 
we are interested.  Did we share that, Rebecca?  I don't know if 
that's in the handouts or not.  But we are sharing some other 
things that we have. 

So, before week one of classes, we have U.D.L., universal design 
for learning, training for instructors.  I'll tell you, it's, 
you know, U.D.L. training can be really comprehensive and 
detailed and, it's a long process.  It's not a two-hour 
training, to really understand and implement U.D.L.  That's not 
the level of training we are providing.  We are providing just 
an overview and how they can access that information and we will 
get into that in a little bit.  But, students meet with their 
instructors.  Instructors tell us repeatedly how much they love 
that.  At a big University, when you have lecture classes that 
have 250 and 300 people in it, they don't often get to meet 
their students or if they do, it's the students that are having 
trouble.  Sometimes our students are struggling.  But we 
encourage them and help them practice to meet with their 
instructors so it's less scary when they need to go back.  And 



they do that in the subsequent semesters.  They have what's 
called an "at a glance."  It's like a one pager that they have 
put together that gives -- that they use as a talking point to 
talk with their professors about how they learn, what works well 
for them, who they are in terms of what their career aspirations 
are.  Kind of what they like to do, what they are doing in their 
life.  And again, instructors really appreciate that.  We get 
course materials and books.  That was something we did not 
include in our grant budget and it's been a bit of a sticking 
point with our budget people.  But, we purchase books and 
materials that are required for courses because they are needed.  
We do unit planning with instructors and I'll share that 
document with you in a bit.  We do classroom observations.  It 
is just to see how things are going.  Especially so for our 
second-year students we don't do so much of that.  Maybe a few 
that we know who struggle with either over engaging in class or 
under engaging or attending or getting there on time or having 
the right materials or whatever the case may be, we do go and do 
-- it's all hands on deck activity.  So we all go to classes.  
And, as someone who doesn't spend a lot of time in the classroom 
any more but who enjoys that environment, it's a really great 
opportunity just to go see how students are engaging with others 
in their class and we do have a little form that we use just to 
kind of collect some information.  Avenue after the first or 
second one, that's how we kind of triage to identify who may 
need more supports in the class and I don't mean supports as one 
on one support, because we don't provide that, but what kind of 
tools might we need to help them with or think through. 

In particular, we have one student who, he can be in a lecture 
hall of 300 people and he likes to sit right in the front row 
and he tends to think that he's got a one on one with the 
instructor and so he over engages sometimes.  And so we have had 
to say, you know what?  What do you think about that?  What are 
some strategies?  One of them finally was, he was going to sit 
at least three rows back so that he had heads, people in front 
of him so that maybe he kind of didn't just have the instructor 
right in front of him to think that he was going to have a 
personal conversation with him.  So, those are kinds of things 
that we look for. 

Tutoring begins.  We have what we call tutoring sessions.  It's 
not content tutoring.  It's more executive functioning stuff.  
So, we have peers that are running the tutoring.  It's like 3:1, 
usually.  Three students to one, small group.  They study 



together in areas of campus where students are studying 
together.  And, it's things like prompting.  So, do you have any 
homework?  Oh, do you -- let's look in your blackboard, which is 
the online content management system we use here.  So, it's 
things like that.  And then weekly, students meet with Georgia 
for coaching, academic coaching and advising.  And at that time, 
well, Georgia, do you want to talk a little bit about what that 
looks like?
>> Yeah.  So, I spend about 30 minutes to 45 minutes a week with 
each student.  We are looking at their classes.  We are talking 
about what's going well, what's challenging, we are talking 
about what that challenging piece is.  Trying to figure out the 
root and see if they need some type of additional support or 
supplemental or adaptation or if it's as simple as they just 
need to reach to the instructor and seek out office hours to get 
more clarification.  We are looking at grades.  Grades are part 
of college.  Unfortunately that's the nature of the beast.  And 
so we are looking at that.  We are looking if an instructor's 
given feedback on an assignment so they can improve the next 
time.  We are tracking their goals so if a goal is to get a 
certain grid, we are looking are you on track to get that?  What 
homework have you having up next?  Various things happening.  If 
there's management going, self-monitoring going on in terms of 
over participating or under participating, doing a check in, 
asking them how they felt this week went, did they speak up, you 
know, did they only share a couple times in regards to that. 

Also, that's time that Georgia helps the student revise an 
adaptation, or asks what kind of adaptation they might need for 
an assignment.  It's not something that -- it's definitely 
creating the adaptations that you are going to see later our 
collaborative with the student.  And sometimes we have students 
who don't want them.  Or who know kind of what they need, but 
they don't know how to -- so they may need some scaffolding for 
a big project.  And they know they need that, but they don't 
know how to put all the pieces together.  So that's where 
Georgia and that student might be figuring that out together.  
Would that be accurate, Georgia?

Yes, correct. 

Ok.  So, a quick poll.  Or excuse me, show of hands.  Not a 
poll.  So, you can show your hands in your I believe on your, in 
the black bar that Rebecca told you about earlier.  And that is, 
show of hands for -- I don't know if I can see it.  Who uses 



U.D.L. as a framework for providing accommodations and 
adaptations?  I don't know if I can see it.
>> This is Rebecca.  Do you see the list of attendees?
>> Now I see it.
>> Oh, good there go hands.
>> There's some.  Six, five, seven -- great.  Perfect, so, 
handful that are on are using it.
>> Yeah.  So a little bit about the training that we do, I think 
we revise it every semester a little bit.  It's two sessions a 
semester, each are two hours.  We offer two opportunities to 
attend.  For example, Georgia did the first one for the semester 
yesterday.  She had five people that were going to come.  Three 
came.  So we are hoping to get those other two in the next one.  
And then, she does do some one on one with some, too.  That's -- 
that gets -- what we would like to do is do one that's online.  
So that we can at least provide that to someone if they can't 
attend.  And then Georgia could do a one on one session with 
them to talk about that.  That would be -- maybe next -- maybe 
next summer.  We always say that.  We will do that this summer.  
We invite both new and returning instructors.  We have one who I 
think he's come every semester and he really is great at sharing 
his experience and how he's maybe adjusted some of his tests and 
the way he teaches and how he presents his content.  Which is 
really helpful for the other instructors to hear

That's what I would add is if you have key instructors that you 
go to, if you have a good rapport with them, if you can get them 
there, their words have a bigger impact on the other faculty.  
When I look at feedback afterwards, a lot of the faculty will 
say they appreciated hearing his perspective because they were 
apprehensive about X. or Y. and he addressed it from a faculty 
perspective because I can speak from working with the faculty 
but when they hear it from him, it's very valuable. 

So, we talk about facilitating an inclusive classroom.  Which, 
you know, some, it's not a big deal but it's a huge issue on 
campus right now, on many campuses on inclusivity of student was 
a variety of different backgrounds and learning experiences.  We 
just jump right on that train.  We discuss what U.D.L. is and we 
use the -- it's the U.D.L. center.  It was cast.  I was using 
old terminology.  We have activities, we found just like any 
other instructor and professional development, boy, we sure 
learn better by applying them by sitting and getting.  So, we do 
sit and get, but we also do a lot of scenario activities.  Of 
and discussion about how different situations may apply to their 



own course.  And then we provide ongoing support and 
communication that's a lot of what Georgia does.  Here's two 
resources for that if you don't use a U.D.L. framework.  We are 
happy to share our training with you, too.  I don't believe we 
have shared the whole thing but if you would like to get in 
touch with one of us afterwards, we will be happy to share a 
P.D.F. of our power point. 

Just real quickly, is this something, because a couple of people 
have asked and it seems like a good time to mention.  Is this 
something that instructors are required to attend?  Do you -- 
how do you get people to come? 
>> It's strongly encouraged.
>> Ok.
>> It's strongly encouraged.  Yes, Georgia?  We can't make them.

Right.  We can't make them.  I word it in a way they feel kind 
of obligated but in a nice like -- hey, come.  So they most of 
the time come.  I think fall is easier because you have the 
summer and some more flexibility, I will say for me the spring 
semester is always more challenging because people are coming 
off of winter break or on holiday.  And so it is challenging to 
get individuals to come and so that's when the one on one 
follow-up occurs.  After that. 

And you just can't cover the content and have the exchange that 
you get in a group setting, you know?  Because it's not formal.  
It's like here's a run-through with a U.D.L.  They just don't 
get the benefit of that.  They also get the benefit of like we 
were talking about, of each other.  Each other's creative 
thinking, each other's approach to things.  And you hear 
frequently in those trainings that -- oh, yeah that's a good 
idea.  Oh, I could do that this way.  You know.  So it's a 
learning experience.  We also have had these trainings at our 
center for teaching excellence.  It's called C.T.E.  So, it is a 
center that physically on campus is staffed by and focuses on 
quality instruction at the post-secondary level.  So, they push 
out a lot of information on their site.  They do a lot of 
trainings there.  They support faculty and instructors in a 
variety of ways.  So, we have tried to kind of like start where 
K.U. is.  That's kind of where we started.  We are coming in and 
doing it, but we are doing it there.  So, I think that has some 
influence on that, as well.  Here's just our kind of an agenda 
of what that training looks like.  If you wanted to kind of see.  
On this screen, here, these are -- this is an example of some 



scenarios where we have them break into small groups and come up 
and address and then we move them through so that -- see there's 
scenario one, scenario two and scenario three.  They have like 
five minutes as a group to address this scenario and what they 
might do with the situation.  Then we move them to the next one 
and move them to the next one and then we do a sharing out.

And you will notice on there it says like King, Ace, Jack.  We 
pass out cards from a deck of card and then we reiterate that 
that's a really good strategy in their classroom they can use 
because we noticed a lot of our students struggle if you were 
like -- partner up, they aren't going to immediately turn to 
their partner person next to them like you want to be my 
partner.  That's just a resource we build into the partnering up 
that we are having happen at U.D.L. 

>> Yep.  So, here's an example of how, when I mentioned like 
creating that inclusive classroom experience or that inclusive 
class experience, a couple of things that we wanted to share 
with you.  We realized throughout the second semester that the 
class needed to know about diverse learners.  Without "outing" 
or identifying some of our students with T.P.E.  Because you 
have those students in class who may have some unusual 
behaviors.  And, you could see on some of the other students' 
faces like -- what?  Who?  -- you know that 18-year-old 
inability to hide their concerns or questions on their facial 
expressions.  And so, how can we just put it out there without 
putting a name or a person assigning to it so that they would go 
-- oh!  Ok.  And even some cases some students don't get it.  
But, so we had a couple things.  In the syllabus, including 
having an inclusion statement, I think they are required to have 
some court of inclusion statement.  But, then we added to it, a 
statement about T.P.E. and a link to our video that just kind of 
gives some information about it.  The other thing is that in 
class, and this is an example in the syllabus of how some 
students -- how one professor has done that.  We also have just 
given them a statement and we give that to them that they can 
use, they can adapt, they can whatever.  But sometimes if you 
don't have to start with a blank piece of paper it's easiest.  
And then they address it first day in class.  This is 
Dr. Lowcock and he addresses this in class about a variety of 
diverse learners, diverse experiences, diverse, diverse, 
diverse.  And he just throws learning in there, as well. 

So here's three slides on the training content that we focus on 



for U.D.L.  And that is, we just give them the basics.  As you 
know, if you know U.D.L., you know you can dive deep into each 
of these topics.  And we don't.  We give them a sense of it, we 
ask them to kind of think through their syllabus related to 
that.  But, basically, representation and what those options are 
for lecture and readings.  Action expression, so the how of 
learning.  So we go through this.  And we have examples.  And 
then engagement.  Which addresses the why and recruiting that 
interest through these different activities and then some other 
ways for students to engage.  So, for each of these, we have the 
typical task or activity and then what are the ways that 
students can engage in a variety of ways?  So that's what we ask 
them.  We give them some examples and then we ask them to kind 
of think through their own content around that. 

So -- here are some examples of a group scenario.  So -- 

>> These are slides from the training that we use for the 
scenarios.  It's another way for us to show the importance of 
written prompts so we do one as a practice and then we have 
directions on a slide to break it out and reinforce how 
beneficial it is to see up on the board before you have the 
student go do it and we share tips and tricks that one of our 
doc students created.  I believe that is one of the handouts we 
shared.  It talks about how to set up the class and how to 
include a student whether a T.P.E. student or another student 
that might say something off topic.  There are strategies on how 
you can bring their statement back into whatever the class is 
talking about at that moment.  So, these are just various slides 
from our training that we use to reinforce practicing different 
scenarios but also the importance of visuals and guidelines and 
being clear and concise. 
>> Georgia, you mentioned --
>> And this is the techniques that I was talking about and this 
is the handout I believe we are sharing.  It's incredibly 
helpful.  This is the first or second page.  The part that I was 
talking about I think is found on Page 3 where it gives an 
example and literally does a walk through like -- Sarah, that 
was a great connection of X., Y. and Z.  That also connects to 
and can help the instructor draw the connection between two 
ideas or restate a question to reengage the student if they kind 
of got off topic. 

>> And this is written by one of our doc students, Sarah 
Carlson, who has been a secondary high school teacher, she also 



has a sister with an intellectual disability, so she comes with 
some really great experience and some great strategies.  So, for 
those of you who are on secondary, who are at secondary schools, 
I would really encourage you to look at some of these things it, 
as well.  So, as ways for students to participate in general, 
general ed classes. 

So, in terms of -- you want to talk about this, Georgia, because 
you spent a lot of time with instructors. 
>> Yeah.  So at the training we talk about how U.D.L. is like a 
collaborative planning process all throughout the semester and 
so we want to look at their syllabi and review it and discuss 
what are the key components of the class?  What are the 
essential learning elements they have.  And then we are going to 
distinguish between accommodations that are needed versus the 
adaptation.  And that's when we move to the U.D.L. planning form 
and start making, this form right here, and start making some 
decisions so, this first sheet is what the instructor has from 
the syllabi when we are reviewing the syllabus, what are they 
planning to do.  The second page, the next slide I believe, is 
what we get into if we need to modify or adapt anything, we are 
marking it here with the instructor and at the bottom we are 
talking about who's doing what.  So the instructor's doing this, 
I'm doing, you know, following up with the supplemental sheet 
regarding social justice and the student's responsibility is to 
set, e-mail the instructor and set up a time to come visit with 
him the first two weeks of class.  So this is the document I 
particularly use right at the beginning of the semester and then 
I like to meet with an instructor at least halfway through, 
often times it doesn't always happen so we have to do it through 
e-mail or phone.  But this is the document we use to guide us in 
what needs to be modified or adapted or what doesn't. 
>> And what may change.  Throughout the semester, think one 
thing we have learned, too, is that maybe that was too easy.  
Because we want our students to be challenged because guess 
what.  College is hard.  So college should be hard for students 
with intellectual disabilities, as well.  Maybe not so hard that 
they can't do it, but so hard we raise the bar up and that's a 
challenge, too.  Like where is that bar?  And where is that bar 
this semester or this class?  And, so, insuring that they are 
being challenged but not to something that they can't do.
>> And this is the place where we will mark that.  Especially if 
it's a class I already worked it and I'm familiar with the 
instructor, we might mark on the in-class activity, student to 
try that first time no modifications and the instructor is going 



to evaluate it and say nope, I think they might need a little 
help here or a little support here and then for that second or 
third we will make the change.  But we do in the beginning on 
some of the things, try to have the student try and see where 
their baseline is and where their comfort is and where they do 
need the support. 
>> We talked about, Dr. Lowcock who teaches the personal health 
class, and personal and community health, and it was one of the 
things that he said to us was -- let's have them take the test 
and see how they do.  And we were like -- whoa I don't know.  He 
was like yeah, it will be fine.  The students that were in that 
class, they took it.  They took four chapters at a time.  All 
multiple-choice tests.  And we had some that had Ds and I think 
a low C and an F.  And when we went to talk, we were mortified.  
We're like oh, my gosh.  And he's like -- you know what?  Some 
of them did better than typically developing students in my 
class.  So -- anyway, and then we had three different test 
options really.  Because all three of those students had 
different levels of adaptations they needed for that.  So that 
just explains that. 
>> We set clearer guidelines or expectations that we have as 
staff and what our commitment is and in hopes that they would be 
on board as well and reciprocate that.  At the end of the 
semester they were like well I don't know, you never contacted 
me, I don't know.  Up front I say I want to meet with them at 
the beginning.  Midway through, we can meet more if they feel 
that that's necessary but at least twice.  And then I talk about 
how I want to do at least monthly e-mail check-ins.  Real quick, 
specific questions I ask that I kind of rotate through the 
semester, just to do a check base with them, make sure 
everything's going smoothly, they feel supported, the student is 
doing good in the class and there's not any concerns.  
Particularly a lot of times positive things will come up so then 
I ask the instructor to reinforce that with the student.  And 
then I'll reinforce it as well because it's always great to 
things that are going well because we often hear when things it 
aren't going well.  So when the positive happens, I want to have 
it reinforced.

So I think it it's really important to set some clear guidelines 
so that way your instructors kind of know what's happening that 
semester. 

And grading.  Grading has still been tricky for us to navigate 
through and we do it student by student and instructor by 



instructor.  But the overall thought is that just because they 
are in T.P.E. doesn't mean you should have kid gloves on with 
them and should, you know, oh, just give 'em an A because they 
are in the program.  That's not our philosophy.  We would, like 
Dana said, we want them to be challenged so we talk a lot about 
like yes, you may need to grade this student separate from the 
other students because their work may look different.  Once you 
grade them based on abilities and progression through the 
semester.  So, and their work ethic and how they are trying and 
their engagement.  A lot of instructors have been receptive when 
we put it in that context.  They feel more comfortable in 
grading.  This is an example, though, that we have adapted 
grading rubrics.  This student was homed in, wanted a 4.0, 
wanted an A.  He was constantly e-mailing the student and saying 
do I have this right?  Sending multiple e-mails.  He was told if 
you have this and this, you will get the points.  So he wasn't 
sending repeated e-mails am I getting an A., it was more to 
guide him and feeling like he was completing the assignment. 

You are muted --
>> Some people are happy when that's the situation.  We have a 
poll.  Do we? 

>> So if you could hop on there and complete the poll, that 
would be great.  It's multiple choice so you can pick multiple 
options.  Or you should be able to.  It says it's multiple 
choice. 
>> We got one person on there.  Yay.  Three out of 34.  I know 
there's more of you.  Oh, good.  There, you go.  Super.  
Presentations, tests, yeah, the tough ones.  Oh, it's pretty 
equal there.  Great.  Anybody else?  Those tests.  Those tests 
are a bugger.  Great.  Thank you.

So here's a bunch of examples.  I'm going to dive in with 
specific examples testing looks like a pretty common one you all 
said and that's what I'm starting out with.  This first slide is 
some of the things we came up with, kind of our bank of possible 
test adaptations that we use and sometimes for some students we 
need a lot of these, like all of these or three or four or maybe 
for one student we might only need to do one.  Like for example 
like chunking out instead of four chapters like Dana said maybe 
two chapters at a time.  So they are taking it in two parts.  We 
do things it like reduce the stem.  We noticed one student that 
if it immediately went to a second line, she kind of glazed over 
and got lost in the question.  We concised it down for her.  She 



was still able to answer the question.  Oftentimes we do the 
same questions that the neurotypical student is using in the 
class.  Like Dr. Lowcock’s exam, he has 75 questions.  We are 
using the same questions but maybe only taking 40 questions.  
The key essential items that he has identified that.  No matter 
what, he wants the students to know these main things.  And I 
have some examples from his in the next coming slide.  So, part 
of it tests, it may be more of an adaptation or support on the 
back side before the exam is providing a more in-detailed study 
guide.  So the one with the highlight is what Dr. Lowcock has 
identified that's what I want the students to know.  He posts 
this for all students.  We will take that and go a little bit 
further and we will break it out.  Give the students some more 
direction on what exactly in that highlighted field does he want 
to know?  What are the specifics?  We have taken it a step 
further, depending on the student's support, that it might even 
give the page number or the slide to go look at to find that 
answer.  And we are working with them to show them how do you do 
that control find.  So they have that independence to figure out 
the answer on their own.  Some others have excelled at the study 
guide.  So we are working with them to create their own note 
cards after they fill out the study guide.  So they can study on 
their own once they fill out the study guide and we are having 
our peer mentors and tutoring model that.  They will show the 
student how they did the note card and how they quiz themselves 
or how their roommate quizzes them.  So they can go off and do 
that themselves, too. 

And, so this is an original exam from Dr. Lowcock.  As you can 
see, it's heavy text, close together, lots of directions at the 
beginning.  Just overall could be overwhelming potentially.  So, 
this next slide is what we, one of the adaptations.  We took 
some of the directions down.  We put some spacing in between the 
questions to give it a little more break.  This particular 
student would have a word bank.  It would be a sheet they can 
tear out and put next to their test.  We talk about if you 
aren't sure about a word, how can we take the word bank and 
figure out the context of the sentence and what it's asking so 
that way you are still able.  We might reduce choices I think 
like I want to hear Phil --
>> Can I add something real quick Georgia?  That is, Dr. Lowcock 
said we have a bunch of students who are neurotypical and they 
may have not a real broad college vocabulary.  And so, this kind 
of thing is helpful for sometimes them.  He's like I have to 
explain words that aren't necessarily part of the content but 



that are helping access the content that he may have to explain 
so -- 

So this is just one of the examples of how we have adapted an 
exam.  Let me see.  The next one -- this was great.  So, we met 
with a psychology department to take, if one of the students 
wanted to take psychology.  The class can be overwhelming if 
anyone is familiar to intro to psych.  Concept, key terms, heavy 
ready, the tests were heavy.  There was a big group project.  
This teacher really understood that she was teaching toward 
freshmen and maybe their strategies on how to work in a group 
aren't really there yet.  She got that.  And so this is 
something she actually did on her own and then we slightly 
modified it a little bit further for the student.  So, she 
already had this in place where she gave set rules for each 
person when they get in a group project.  So they have to pick 
what role they are going to be.  So, we just bulleted it out a 
little bit further with even additional details just to help the 
T.P.E. student.  So this is something I continue to use in 
U.D.L. training to show other instructors how beneficial, 
particularly if it's a freshman course, to provide directions of 
roles when you want a group project.  If you are looking for 
specific outcomes.  Because -- typically we know freshmen still 
struggle with the group project. 

>> So this is an example.  The original in-class assignment, 
there's really nothing wrong with that but it could get a little 
messy.  There aren't some clear lines.  What exactly am I 
filling out.  It was in-class assignment so in order for the 
student, the teacher didn't -- the instructor didn't feel like 
they had to be next to the T.P.E. student the whole time.  We 
put it in more of a chart grid-like structure and you can't see 
it on here, but -- Page 2 of this document then had the 
questions broke down further steps.  So there were additional 
questions in the original but we gave additional prompts so that 
student could help figure out in class on their own how to fill 
out this chart.  And then they were able to independently work 
just like their neurotypical peer was doing in the class.  And 
this is an assignment that they had a bunch of resources from 
the library and the instructor would pass it out and that's how 
they were filling this out.  So, we worked with the instructor 
for certain students to pick out what resource the student would 
get.  Based on usability and they may not have -- we knew what 
their level of exposure to the certain resources were.  So we 
picked based on that so that it wasn't --



>> It's a research unit that they do in univ 101.  The 
librarians put it together.  They had articles and materials 
that would be used to -- for a research paper and they were to 
identify whether it was a primary source, a secondary source, 
that kind of thing.  And so we did some prework to identify 
which ones would be appropriate for the students.  They just got 
one that was not random. 
>> And the students had a supplemental worksheet with them with 
this assignment that had those key terms kind of almost like a 
word bank defined out for them so they could reference it as 
they are looking at their source. 

>> Again, without doing the pre-identifying the resource, all of 
those things are things that are just -- make that content more 
accessible for anybody.  So, actually that would be good 
strategies to use for any student for learning.
>> We have about six minutes left.  Do we have -- do we have 
some questions?  I want to go through these if we do.  If we 
don't have any questions but if we have questions I want to 
answer them.
>> There are a few questions. 
>> Do you want to take them?  We can take them.
>> Sure.
>> And most of the slides -- because this gets posted afterwards 
most of these I did the original and the adapted so no matter 
when I adapted, ways in communication with the instructor and we 
were working collaboratively together and we are always trying 
to identify what's the key for this assignment and what modes 
would be best.  So for like this example, the journal article we 
just did a summary down.  Just to help the student identify when 
you are reading a research article how do you figure out the key 
stuff.  The instructor ended up giving this to all students 
after the class period after they had discussed it.  But some of 
the outcoming assignments, you will see multiple adaptations 
because there were multiple students in that class.
>> Sorry.  I was previewing the questions.
>> So this was the original assignment and so we had four 
students in this class so it was adapted four different ways.  
The next slide if you will go -- so they had to write a 600-word 
blog was basically the gist of that two-page directions that you 
just saw.  This first example, the simplified direction was, it 
would be the one on the far --
>> This one.
>> Yes.  So we just took those two-page directions and 
consolidated it down and made it concise to help that student in 



what they needed to do to write the 600 words because they were 
still going to do that.  But then the other one was a Power 
Point.  The pink that you see.  The Super Bowl commercial.  That 
student had higher support needs.  She had a Power Point she 
filled out and we walked her through that.  The next one was a 
graphic organizer same assignment but they did it through a 
graphic organizer and compared and contrasted the different 
articles in the boxes so they were doing the same thing.  Same 
end result but they were showing it in a different way. 
>> Different representation. 
>> Here's --
>> Oh, this is --
>> This has been really useful for our students.
>> It's huge.
>> Yeah.  Chunking out a big paper and giving them like a time 
line.  We had an instructor in English that she did this for all 
of her students so we kind of lifted her template and used it 
for students when they have bigger projects or papers so they 
can kind of see what's due, where to go.  To help them where W. 
that independence on a project.
>> This is an example of when a student said -- I know I need an 
adaptation.  I need that thing you did where you chunked it out.  
But -- and then the next step is, after she's done that process, 
then we help her chunk it out and then so that she learns how to 
do that for herself.  The one student that I'm thinking of went 
on to Johnson county community college and transferred over 
there to work on an associate's degree.  So it was a skill that 
she was going to take with her.  Making her own accommodation.  
Learning strategy.
>> These are just the supplemental work sheets.  The previous 
slide that dana showed that had with a was due to help them get 
to the final paper we provided the student with supplementals.  
These were the what was due that they had each week.  This is 
again some more supplemental, the top slides are the original 
slides in the class.  We realize that topic could be abstract or 
the student maybe didn't have a lot of exposure prior to coming 
to class.  So the bottom half is supplemental.  Some -- we had a 
one pager with some key words that were defined out with some 
visuals and then the second page was to help define equality, 
equity and liberation.  Because those could be very hard to 
grasp.  So we did a visual with some different prompts on that 
that the student got prior to going to class. 

If you are using blackboard, I believe canvass has it, folio 
probably does.  I'm not super familiar with folio.  There's a 



great resource on blackboard called adaptive release.  This 
allows you to upload any adaptations or modifications to the 
student's blackboard and put it where only that student can see 
it so they have that, very much have that inclusive feel.  So if 
they are in the classroom and their peer is pulling up 
blackboard, pulling up something, they can do the same but they 
are getting to see the material that was provided for them.  
It's also been really easy to help them organize and figure out 
where they go.  So, if you aren't familiar with blackboard, the 
adaptive release, I'm happy to talk further with you offline 
because it's a great resource to use. 
>> Ok.  Questions? 
>> Like a minute. 
>> I think you are answering some, Dana.
>> Yeah, I'm answering some that we don't need to -- so -- 
>> Ok.  Dr. Carrie Shogren is our new P.I.  So, for Glenn, you 
asked that question.  You asked, Robert asked if this process is 
for every student.  I'm not sure which process.
>> Um, that person was referring to a slide that you showed 
early on.  I don't know what number it was, but it was before or 
during Week One you were talking about U.D.L., that unit 
planning.  That was when that question came up.  That one. 
>> So -- well, it's not really by student.  So, we do the 
training for instructors so that's more instructor.  Every 
student we do some -- excuse me.  I got a happy trigger finger 
today.  Every student meets with the instructors.  We strongly 
encourage it.  We have had a couple who had to warm up to that.  
Their first semester they weren't as at ease with it.  Now they 
are.  Because they have had a few semesters to practice.  So, we 
aren't going to you know, physically force anybody to do it.  
But, it's part of the program. 

We do get in classrooms and observe.  Some we observe more 
frequently than others.  If we have to triage out because we 
only have so many people and we have 12 students in class all at 
the same time, we may pick and choose who we know might have 
similar, more issues than another student.  Yes, every student 
goes -- every student has multiple opportunities in a week to go 
to tutoring.  We track whether they were there.  We do not make 
them go.  We do not go get them and make them go.  But Georgia 
has had many conversations with students about if your grade 
isn't what you want it to be, what are some strategies you can 
do to bring that up?  And one of them they usually know is -- I 
haven't been to tutoring.  Yep, well -- 
>> Hey, Dana -- you have a couple minutes I'm sorry to 



interrupt, to stay on and answer these questions?
>> Oh, yeah.
>> I'm just to launch the poll.
>> Great.
>> For anyone who has to cut out.  It sounds like Dana and 
Georgia can hang out for a minute.  Otherwise we are grateful 
for people to attend today and we have a poll that we would like 
people to quickly answer these two questions about today's 
webinar.  It helps us to plan future webinars and it's good for 
the presenters to get this feedback as well.  Go ahead and keep 
answering questions.  For anyone is able to stay on, we will 
keep going until we have to stop. 
>> Are there guided notes that continue semester to semester?  
In some of the classes the instructor doesn't change that much, 
we just -- we edit as needed.  Georgia?  -- not every class 
needs them either.
>> No.  It's dependent on, some classes it makes sense.  Some 
instructors don't want to share with other students so guided 
notes are a little trickier to use.  In that case we are looking 
more toward the accommodation and providing the note taker and 
providing the student with resources on how to take notes while 
they are in class.  Like Dr. Lowcock stays pretty strict to them 
in the class.  So guided notes is beneficial.  We tried guided 
notes in other classes and sometimes it just doesn't really work 
and it's more of a distraction so it's a conversation with the 
student.  Well what do you think would work better?  So it's 
just trial and error, honestly.  The only class we have 
consistently kept guides notes in is Dr. Lowcock.  Health and 
wellness is one of our fired four courses so that built in 
nicely but it's not a cookie cutter for all classes in terms of 
guided notes.
>> The other thing is with guided notes, the ideal is that they 
would fill them out.  Right?  For those of us who follow 
directions pretty well.  They would follow them out.  They would 
fill them out in class and for a variety of reasons, some which 
we don't know but we guess -- students aren't using them that 
way.  They may have them up, they may have them in front of them 
and not be filling them out.  They might fill them out in 
tutoring later.  They might go back to the power point and get 
their -- pardon me -- their guided notes out and they may use 
them in that way.

So it may not be that they are used for the purpose that was 
intended.  But they are using them.  So -- I figure that's just 
-- we figure that's just as well.  C.T.E. question was -- what 



does C.T.E. stand for? 
>> Center for teaching excellence.  It's just a unit at the 
University that focuses on instruction. 
>> A couple of these I was able to answer, Dana.
>> Oh, good.  Oh, there I saw that.
>> Auditing courses and think you said early on that no one 
audits classes at K.U.  Is that right?
>> Correct.  No, you can't audit classes. 
>> What about getting the instructors to training, you know, we 
just strongly recommend it.  We can't make them. 
>> We have students -- we have 12 right now.  Georgia is 100%.  
We have three to four -- three to five peer tutors.  It just 
depends on their schedules and how many hours.  They work about 
10 hours a week each.  And -- what else.  Academic wise.  That's 
about it.  Our program, we had students in 2016.  And, someone 
wanted the evaluation forms we give to instructors.  It's a 
before and after.  So it's a presurvey and post survey.  If you 
want to contact Georgia by e-mail, and she can share some of 
that stuff with you.  It's content specific.  So, our pre and 
post survey is directly related to the content that we provided 
in that training. 

>> I think you got all of the -- sorry, think you got all the 
ones that I kind of tended to.  There are a few other questions 
did you see like -- what are the outcomes in the program, what 
are the students doing who completed your program?
>> Yes, so we had three graduate last May.  One of the students 
Dana spoke about, she went on to pursue her associate's at a 
local community college.  And she also got a job in her local 
community near the community college working with children, 
which is what her ultimate goal was.
>> That's her career plan.
>> Taking classes here that reflected that.  Another student had 
some changes in her personal life that made her, in a good way, 
step forward and advocate for herself because that was something 
she struggled with.  She said she needed some time to think 
about what was next.  She thinks she knows but she needed some 
time.  So, she had an on-campus job.  They were impressed with 
her work ethic, and they offered for her to stay on after she 
graduated until she decides what's next.  And so she is still at 
the on-campus job.  And the third student went back --
>> As an employee.  Not as a student employee, I wanted to point 
out.  And K.U., Lawrence is a community of 100,000 people.  K.U. 
is a significant employer in this community.  It's a good job to 
have.



>> And the third student returned to her community and is, would 
go with her local V.R.  She is still also part of a lot of her 
time at K.U. was spent exploring her options and figuring out a 
lot of what she didn't like and so she's in that phase where 
she's still trying to learn what she does like.  And is she was 
doing some additional job sampling back in her community to 
figure out what she does like. 
>> So, Glenn, you asked about pricing schedule for T.P.E. 
students.  Right now, T.P.E. students pay tuition and fees based 
on their hours, their coursework.  So, just like any other 
student.  We are looking at implementing a program fee for 
sustainability beyond -- right now we are -- our staff, are 
grant funded.  So we have to look at that change.  So -- that's 
what we are doing. 

Amy, you asked about our ability to provide adaptations for 
courses that -- for students who are taking courses for credit.  
Yes, that is true.  That is how we functioned at this point in 
time.  We haven't come across any issues related to that, 
really.  So, we are plodding on as we go.  One of the things is, 
our students don't get -- they are not on a degree path.  They 
are taking courses, so you may have missed the part where they 
are taking courses for a two-year certificate.  And in those two 
years, they are getting 24 credit hours.  So, they are not on a 
degree path here at K.U.  So, that's one way that that's 
different.  A certificate is clearly not.  For students, we have 
had a couple of students who want to go on to K.U.  At that 
point, they want to go on in their K.U. education and at that 
point, we say ok, then -- what we do for you will not happen and 
let's practice that this semester.  And -- I think that's, you 
know -- they do understand then that often that they -- that the 
work is challenging for them without that level of support.  So, 
at this point we haven't had anyone continue at K.U.  Beyond the 
two-year program. 
>> And we include that in our person center planning meets when 
we talk about the dream section and if they say I want to 
continue on and I want to get an associate's like that student 
that went on to Johnson county, we make note of that and we have 
a pretty honest conversation with that student up front and talk 
about ok well maybe in order to address that piece, and so we 
know pretty early on for example that student wanted to go, we 
haven't had a lot of other students beyond that student say they 
wanted to continue their education on.  So, it hasn't been super 
tricky to navigate, so to speak. 
>> The other thing related to -- I said they are getting a 



two-year under graduate certificate.  Their transcript says they 
have a certificate -- they are getting a certificate from K.U. 
T.P.E.  So that identifies that as a specific program, as well. 

Ok.  If there's nothing else -- 
>> Did we get them all?
>> I think some of we had one person who wants to attend our 
training.  You have to come to Lawrence to do that.  We will 
certainly share the Power Point with you if you are interested. 
>> It looks like you got everybody.  I think so. 
>> Great.  You can always e-mail us later.
>> Exactly.  I was just going to remind everyone that the Power 
Point and handouts and a recording and a transcript of this 
webinar will all be posted on the in-college website.  I will 
put the link in the chat right now. 
>> I will say classes start Tuesday and so, I am deep in 
planning so if you e-mail me in the next couple of days and 
don't get a response, it's not because I didn't get it or 
ignoring -- I will do my best once we get into a routine again 
to get back to that.  But if you don't hear from me within a 
couple weeks, feel free to follow up. 
>> Include both of us in there. 
>> Ok.  And Sandy Jenkins asked if she could get the U.R.L. 
training.
>> If you could e-mail us separately, we don't have people's 
e-mails and stuff.
>> And Dana and Georgia's e-mails are right on the front cover 
of the Power Point presentation posted on the website which 
she's scrolling back to right now.  Pretty easy to find them.  
I've Googled them before and they come up pretty easily in 
search engines. 

Ok.  We appreciate your time, Georgia and Dana.
>> Thank you.
>> For staying on longer and providing so much helpful 
information.  I'm sure you could speak for two days about all 
the work that goes into designing these classes and supporting 
the students and the faculty.  So, I am grateful for your time 
and for all of you attendees who have stayed on, you are hard 
core and we are pretty fun, too.  So thanks.  If you have any 
questions you can always reach us at thinkcollegeta@gmail.com.  
Thanks everybody for being here.  Have a great rest of the day.
>> Thank you. 
>> Bye-bye. 
>> Thanks, everyone.   




